AVALON ENVIROMNMENTAL COMMISSION
OCTOBER 15, 2019

The meeting was called to order at 4:00 pm by Chairman Reynolds. 
Flag salute. Roll call. 
Present: Joe Dvorak, Brian Reynolds, Beth Tipping 
Absent: Kevin Coyle, Steve Malyszka, Donna Rothman

Because of the lack of a quorum the vote to approve the meeting minutes of the September 17, 2019 meeting will be postponed to the next meeting in November. 

Discussion on the 78th Street pumping station project. Mott McDonald has submitted a proposal to CAFRA to work on the pump station located at 78th Street. The borough clerk’s office has not received a copy of the proposed plans at this time. There will be further discussion when the plans have been received and reviewed. The plan for the project is to alleviate flood in the south part of town. 

Update on the Green Team request regarding “Grass-Cut it and Leave it” for the Sustainability program. Currently there is no further information as to who will fill Nina Ranaldi’s position to discuss the Sustainability program. Beth Tipping asked if the landscapers bag the grass clippings or leave them.  Majority of the landscapers bag up the grass clippings. Joe Dvorak brought up concern for the grass clippings clogging up the storm drains. 

Update on the 44th Street beach path project. The LOMAX Consulting Group is working with a contractor for the 44th Street project. Arron Baker indicated the work will begin within the next couple weeks. Dr. Reynolds will notify the board when the project begins. 


Adjournment at 4:24 pm. 
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